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REPORT OF THE CITY LEISURE AND SPORTS DEVELOPMENT WORKING GROUP



TO THE LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

ON 12TH DECEMBER, 2001



TITLE:
FUNDAMENTAL BEST VALUE REVIEW OF CITY LEISURE AND 


SPORTS DEVELOPMENT TERMS OF REFERENCE



RECOMMENDATIONS:
THAT Members approve the scope and terms of reference for the review.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

A working group has been established to develop the scope and terms of reference for the best value review.  A ‘visioning session’, attended by the Chair of the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee was held on 13th November.  At this session, the work and performance of both City Leisure and Sports Development was considered and the draft terms of reference reviewed.

· The amended terms of reference report is attached for approval.

A meeting of the panel appointed at the last meeting of the Scrutiny Committee is now urgently required in order to inform members of the panel about the service and the main issues.  Members views are sought with regard to the meeting frequency of this panel.

Some work has already been undertaken to prepare a work programme. The Review Team now needs to urgently develop this programme and establish timescales for this review.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

(Available for public inspection

Best Value Performance Plan 

Sports Development Strategy

City leisure Service Plan

CONTACT OFFICERS:
Steve Hassall – 778 0358





Joanne Hardman – 793 3422



WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)
All wards



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value



DETAILS

The five year Best Value Programme initially included a review of Services to Youth to be carried out during 2001/02.  Due to the development of the Connexions agenda, it was decided to defer this review until year 5 of the programme.  Consequently, the City Leisure and Sports Development review was brought forward to 2001/02 as a replacement review.

A working group consisting of officers from both the Education and Leisure and Chief Executive Directorates was established under the leadership of Steve Hassall, the Head of Services to Youth and the Community within Education and Leisure.  A draft terms of reference was drawn up and taken to the visioning session which involved:-

-
Chair of the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee

-
Director of Personnel and Performance

-
Assistant Director (Best Value and Performance)

-
Assistant Director (Arts, Leisure and Community Learning)

-
Unison Representative

Discussion centred around the areas of focus for the review and the previous Cabinet decision to:-

· Approach the private sector to obtain and discuss proposals for transfer of the services under an outsourcing contract.

· Transfer Leisure Services to a charitable Non-Profit Distributing Organisation in the event that an outsourcing deal of better value appears unlikely following consideration of private sector proposals.

The terms of reference report has been amended and is attached for consideration.  

The meeting of the Scrutiny Committee held on 14th November, 2001, appointed Members to a review panel for this best value review.  Panels linked to various best value reviews are meeting on either a two-monthly or quarterly basis.  Due to the tight timescale in undertaking this review, members comments are sought as to the meeting frequency of this panel.
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